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Dear Praying Friends, 
 
John 17:23 I in them, and thou in me, that they may be made perfect in one; and that the world 
may know that thou hast sent me, and hast loved them, as thou hast loved me. 
 
Kaselehlia and greetings to you from the Island of Pohnpei. We trust you are all well and 
prospering in the good work that he has begun in you all.  
 
My wife and children are doing well. Our oldest daughter Cheryl is now in K-5.  My 
Mother takes care of our son Nathan and our little daughter Hadessah while we are 
working. Please continue to pray for my wife as she continues to work as a 2nd grade 
teacher along with her duties as mother and Pastor’s wife.  
 
Our Church family is doing well. I am glad that some of them are growing. A few weeks 
ago one of the ladies in the Church, Sabelly, shared with my wife and me that two 
Mormon men visited her house. They told her that Joseph Smith had seen God because 
he was pure. They used the passage Mt 5:8 (Blessed are the pure in heart: for they shall 
see God) to prove that Joseph Smith saw God. Sabelly told them that no one had seen 
God. She showed them John 14:7 (If ye had known me, ye should have known my Father 
also: and from henceforth ye know him, and have seen him.). Jesus Christ is the image 
of the invisible God, the firstborn of every creature: Amen! I am glad the Lord 
enlightened us with the truth. Please continue to pray for the Church family. Many of 
them are still selling “sakau” in order to make a living. Pray that God will meet their 
needs and that they will trust Him. Pray also for another young man who came to know 
the Lord Jesus as his personal Saviour.  After I taught one Wednesday night and gave an 
invitation, Angkehlo (Jian) Alfons asked Solomon if he would go with him to the front. 
When Solomon came with him, I asked Solomon to talk to him. Pray that he will grow in 
the knowledge of our Lord Jesus Christ.  
 
Pray also for the ministry in Tomworoloang. Pray as we ( Melvin Aphcas, Kesner Santos, 
Lucas Dolon and I) continue to minister there on Saturdays while the Milgrims are in the 
States.  Tomworoloang is probably a 99% Catholic village.  
 
Friends and Pastors, thank you again for being a part of the work here at Wone Baptist 
Church. Thank you for your support and prayers.  
 
In Christ, 

 

Clayton, Linda, Cheryl, Nathan and Hadessa 


